The BVA Beacon

The New York Regional Group Newsletter
VOL. 6, NO. 8  





 
    Winter, 2004               

Editor: Dennis J. O'Connell
Proof Reader: Marilyn O'Connell

OFFICERS OF THE NEW YORK REGIONAL GROUP

President: Dennis O’Connell

Vice President: Enrique Sanchez

Secretary: Ronald White

Treasurer: Jack Shapiro

Reprinted from the Summer Issue of the American Council of the Blind of New York newsletter:

NEW PAGER HELPS DIABETICS By Stacey Carson Provo, Utah

The FDA approved a pager-sized monitor July 7 that helps insulin dependent

diabetics automatically check glucose levels.

Before the Paradigm system was created, diabetics had to add up how much

insulin is needed for every meal and human error could lead to serious

health concerns. Now, the new system uses wireless technology to send glucose readings straight to the implanted insulin pump to efficiently calculate doses in the body.

Problems in diabetics root from the pancreas. The Paradigm system is the

first step to creating an artificial pancreas.

As of 1999, 63,996 adults in Utah have diagnosed diabetes, according to the

American Diabetes Association.

Laura Cummings, 20, a psychology major from Bettendorf, Iowa, said

occasionally it is hard to determine the exact carbohydrates in the foods

she eats. "Not watching levels can cause highs and lows," Cummings said. "When blood sugar levels go up, there are chances for long term complications. The device would help with quicker responses to high blood sugar levels reducing complications."

Cummings said she also believes parents with diabetic children can benefit

from a device that would not have to be programmed and checked all the time.

"Step by step, their bodies respond to constant checks that have to be

made," Shane Gailushas, 28, an EMT at BYU's emergency services from Seattle, WA, majoring in chemical engineering said. "This system will mimic a system closer to the bodies by automatically checking what the body is not capable of solving."

According to Tasha Hall, spokeswoman for the American Diabetes Association, the new implant pump is a programmable system that provides more precise and regular doses.

"It infuses even when the patient is sleeping," Hall said. For people who

have to do their own math, the device comes up with the precise information, Hall said. Calculating wrong levels could cause dangerously high or low doses.

"It will cut down on having a lot of low-blood sugar reactions because it

will calculate the precise amount of insulin that you should have at that

particular time," Hall said.

"Blood sugar levels still have to be tested, but once meal plans are punched

in, a calculator in the pump delivers a dose recommendation by calculating

target glucose levels, the patient's insulin sensitivity and how much

insulin already is in the blood, Gailushas said.

"The new device will be a way of calculating blood sugar levels that some

diabetics put at the back of the mind," Gailushas said. "We see students who

forget to eat, and when this happens, the person gets faint. Young people

tend to check their blood levels evasively, and a system that checks it for

them will eliminate human error."

Diabetes is a leading cause of blindness, kidney failure and amputations in

the United States. Each year 180,000 Americans die from diabetes or diabetes related diseases. Some diabetics control their disease with diet and exercise. Others use medications or regular injections of insulin, the hormone needed to convert blood sugar into energy.

NEW LIFE AND ASSOCIATED LIFE MEMBERS  by: John Harrington

Fred F. Allison, Herbert L. Bandener, Edward M. Blisten, 

Eugene J. Buczkowski, Leo Cassuto, Michael J. Corcoran, 

James J. Crowley, John R. Evans, Henry Feld, Allan E. Fitchett,

Terry Greenberg, James E. Henry, Floyd B. Irish, William H. Kelley,

Richard G. Klein, Sr., Kenneth H. Larson, Bruce T. LeRous, 

James H. Lewis, Dominick Mastrianna, James M. McKernan, 

Charles R. McMahan, Daniel McNally, John J. Meade, 

William C. Mikelinich, Vincent Minerva, Eugene P. Mulhall, Harry Oakley, Sergio  Perez Ruiz, Arthur J. Petermann, Ruben Ramirez, Carlos R. Relta, Frederick M. Sawyer, Charles R. Sewerino, William Stedman, 

George L. Welch, Henry L. White
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FACTS ABOUT the DEPARTMENT of VETERANS AFFAIRS; Part 3

In 2001, funding for VA research was about $351 million. Another $377 million from VA's medical care account supports research efforts.  Competed funding from the National Institutes of Health and other foundations, combined with supporting funds from pharmaceutical companies, contributed another $500 million to VA research.  VA currently conducts more than 10,000 research projects at 115 VA medical centers, and its Career Development program provides young scientists an opportunity to develop skills as clinician-researchers. 

Home Loan Assistance

Since 1944, when VA began helping veterans purchase homes under the original GI Bill, through September 2001 about 16.6 million VA home loan guarantees have been issued, with a total value of $708 billion.  VA began fiscal year 2002 with 3 million active home loans reflecting an amortized loan amount totaling $218.5 billion.

In fiscal year 2001, VA guaranteed 252,691 loans valued at $31.2 billion.  VA’s programs for specially adapted housing helped about 500 disabled veterans with grants totaling more than $20 million last year (2001).

Insurance

VA operates one of the largest life insurance programs in the world and the fourth largest one in the United States.  VA directly administers six life insurance programs with 2.1 million policies in force having a face value of $21 billion.  VA will return almost $618 million in dividends to 1.7 million veterans holding some of these VA life insurance policies.

In addition, VA supervises the Servicemembers' Group Life Insurance and the Veterans' Group Life Insurance programs, which provide $740 billion in insurance coverage to approximately three million veterans, active-duty members, reservists, Guardsmen and their families.

VA’s National Cemeteries

In 1973, most Army-administered national cemeteries were transferred to VA, which now manages them through its National Cemetery Administration.  Since assuming this responsibility, VA has doubled available gravesites to nearly three million.  Currently, VA maintains 120 national cemeteries in 39 states and Puerto Rico.  

Between 1999 and 2001, VA opened five new national cemeteries: the Saratoga National Cemetery near Albany, N.Y.; the Abraham Lincoln National Cemetery near Chicago; the Dallas-Fort Worth National Cemetery; the Ohio Western Reserve National Cemetery near Cleveland; and the Fort Sill National Cemetery near Oklahoma City.  Within the next five years, VA plans to open five more national cemeteries.  Those areas are: Atlanta, Detroit, Miami, Sacramento (CA.) and Pittsburgh.  Achieving this objective will advance VA’s goal of serving 88 percent of veterans with a national cemetery or state veterans cemetery within 75 miles of their homes by 2006.

Interments in VA national cemeteries in 2001 increased by 2.5 percent over 2000, for a total of 84,822.  That number is likely to increase to 108,000 in 2008.  In 2001, VA provided more than 304,000 headstones or markers for veterans’ graves.  Since taking over the veterans cemetery program in 1973, VA has provided more than 7.7 million headstones and markers.

VA administers the Presidential Memorial Certificate program, which provides engraved certificates signed by the president to commemorate honorably discharged, deceased veterans.  They are sent to the veteran's next of kin and loved ones.  VA provided 327,500 certificates in 2001.  

VA also administers the State Cemetery Grants Program, which encourages development of state veterans cemeteries.  VA provides 100 percent of the funds to develop, expand or improve veterans cemeteries operated and maintained by the states.  More than $125 million has been awarded for 53 veterans cemeteries (48 of them still operational) in 28 states and Guam.  Three state cemeteries are under construction.  In 2001, state cemeteries that received VA grants buried more than 15,400 eligible veterans and family members.  For the second year, that number was a 7 percent increase over the previous year.

VA Employees
On VA's rolls as of January 31, 2002 were 223,786 employees.  Among all departments and agencies of the federal government, only the Department of Defense has a larger work force. 

Of the total number of VA employees, 201,803 were in the Veterans Health Administration, 13,118 in the Veterans Benefits Administration, 1,416 in the National Cemetery System, 3,278 in the Veterans Canteen Service and 381 in the Revolving Supply Fund.  The rest - 3,790 employees - are in various staff offices.  More than 57 percent of VA employees are women.  

VA is a leader in hiring veterans.  About 53 percent of all male employees are veterans.  As of January 31, 2002, VA had 8,462 women employees who served in the U.S. armed forces.  About 62 percent of male and 35 percent of female veteran employees served during the Vietnam War.  Nearly 7 percent of all VA employees are disabled veterans.

Chronological History of the Department of Veterans Affairs 

 1930.......
The Veterans Administration was created by Executive Order 5398, signed by President Herbert Hoover on July 21.  At that time, there were 54 hospitals, 4.7 million living veterans and 31,600 employees.

1933.......
The Board of Veterans Appeals was established.

1944.......
On June 22, President Franklin Roosevelt signed the "Servicemen's Readjustment Act of 1944" (Public Law 346, passed unanimously by the 78th Congress), more commonly known as  “The GI Bill of Rights,” offering home loan and education benefits to veterans.

1946.......
The Department of Medicine & Surgery was established, succeeded in 1989 by the Veterans Health Services and Research Administration, renamed the Veterans Health Administration in 1991.

1953.......
The Department of Veterans Benefits was established, succeeded in 1989 by the Veterans Benefits Administration.

1973.......
The National Cemetery System – renamed the National Cemetery Administration in 1998 – was created when Congress transferred 82 national cemeteries from the Army to VA.  The Army kept Arlington National Cemetery and the U.S. Soldiers' and Airmen's Home National Cemetery in Washington, DC.

1988.......
Legislation to elevate VA to Cabinet status was signed by President Reagan.

1989.......
On March 15, VA became the 14th Department in the President's Cabinet.

Secretaries of Veterans Affairs

Anthony J. Principi
2001 – Present   Max Cleland

1977 – 1981

Togo D. West, Jr.
1998 – 2000

Richard L. Roudebush 1974 – 1977

Jesse Brown

1993 – 1997

Donald E. Johnson
 1969 – 1974

Edward J. Derwinski
1989 – 1992
  William J. Driver
 1965 – 1969

CHAPTER RECEIVES GRANT TO HELP ENROLL VETERANS IN SAFE RETURN: From Jerri McDonnell

Fall is marked by many wonderful events and opportunities to celebrate: Labor Day weekend, the turning of the leaves, Memory Walk, Halloween. But one of the most important dates is November 11th, Veterans' Day. In recognizing veterans, the Alzheimer's Association is pleased to announce that the Safe Return Program has been awarded a grant by Pfizer Pharmaceuticals to assist veterans and their families in enrolling in Safe Return, a program designed to locate and reunite per​sons with dementia who have wandered and become lost back with their caregivers.

Many families know first-hand about the frightening experience of having

their relative with dementia walk out of the house and become missing for hours, sometimes even days at a time. Sadly, wandering behavior is a relatively common symptom of Alzheimer’s disease - up to 60% of persons with dementia will wander at some point during the disease.

But there is help. The Safe Return Program of the Alzheimer's Association provides bracelets for those who are registered and at risk for wandering. Each bracelet has the Association's logo on the front and identifying information on the underside. If somebody is discovered missing, anyone who comes in contact with that person can check the bracelet, call the toll-free number on the underside, and report that the person has been found. In many cases, a police officer or a Good Samaritan may be the one to make the phone call to Safe Return. With a very high success rate of safely and quickly reuniting registered persons with their families (over 98% in the New York City area), Safe Return provides extra reassurance for persons with dementia and their caregivers.

Mrs. V found this to be true recently. Her husband Edward walked out of the house one morning and wandered through the streets of their neighborhood for almost 10 hours. A young woman spotted Edward in the early evening and noticed that he was confused and disoriented. She saw that he was wearing a bracelet, gently took his hand, and read the underside, where she found the toll-free number, along with his ID number. She immediately called the Safe Return operator and Edward was shortly returned to his home with the help of police. Mrs. V later told Safe Return how grateful she was to both the program and the young woman who assisted her husband.

Registration in Safe Return can be a tremendous relief. However, for many who struggle to meet the expensive costs of caring for someone with dementia, the enrollment fee of $40.00 can seem impossible to pay. Fortunately, through the grant from Pfizer Pharmaceuticals, manufacturer of Aricept - a drug to treat the cognitive symptoms of Alzheimer's disease - more families can receive assistance in the important step of enrolling their family member in Safe Return.

If the person with dementia is a veteran or a family member of a veteran, he or she may be eligible to receive assistance in registering for a Safe Return bracelet. For more information on the Pfizer grant for veterans and the Safe Return Program, please call 212-983-0700, extension 205.

God Bless America
